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Dexter Rural Fire Protection District


P.O. Box 67


Phone (541) 937-3045



82781 Barbre Road

Fax (541) 581-3131



Dexter, OR 97431                                            https://dexterfd@specialdistrict.org          





Meeting of the Board

December 21, 2021

Board President Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.


Present: Directors Steve Mercer, Don Richardson, Bob Holland, Larry Severance, Larry Swartz, Fire Chief Matt Peterson and Recording Secretary Bonnie Graham.
Public Comments: No public present.

Approval of the November 16, 2021 Regular Board Meeting Minutes: The Board reviewed the minutes of the November 16, 2021 Board Meeting.  Director Don Richardson made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 16, 2021 Board minutes as presented.  Director Larry Swartz seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Bill Approval and Financial Review: The Board reviewed the financial statements and district bills.  Director Larry Swartz made a motion to approve the financials and to pay the district bills.  Director Larry Severance seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Correspondence: The district has received several Holiday cards.
Chief’s Report: Levy May 2022: As I mention at our last board meeting we are coming up on renewing our levy in May.  As you are aware this is something I have tried and wanted to do for the last two years. I am hoping any further hesitation or concerns by some of the board can be cleared up at coming meeting.

Banquet: Just a reminder we are having our banquet on December 23rd at 6 pm. I have received one RSVP as of this time and I am hoping our firefighters have a nice evening and feel appreciated for all they do This year I have pushed hard for donations as well as gifts paid by the Fire District.  We received some nice gifts for our responders and I am sure they will enjoy them.
Training and Staffing: We recently released and or encouraged a few responders that were not meeting the obligations and standards of the Fire District to resign.  While this may seem odd as we need help with staffing, those that do not and cannot meet our standards put a major liability on our responders our district and our neighboring districts.

Of the 2021 Recruit Academy, all four just finished academy and passed their final test as per state guidelines.

Our new recruit academy with an additional four candidates started last week. Lt. Frank and Firefighter Huff have been doing a great job teaching academy and utilizing a delivery system that is working more efficiently than previous academies.

We will be holding interviews in the coming weeks with three candidates applying for two open resident positions.  We are leaving one room open for our out of district reserve firefighters that pull overnight shifts and the other room open for our weekend responders.
Chief Peterson told the Board that Firefighter Faith Huff will become a full time employee with benefits starting January 1, 2022, she is a great worker. 

Chief Peterson explained to the Board that next week he will be meeting with Chief Wooten of South Lane, Steve Abel, McKenzie Chief Darren Bucich, and Chief Chad Minter of Coburg Fire to talk about what they have done to pass a Levy.                                                                                                                                     Chief Peterson told the Board that he will send out 3 x 5 cards with map of district to educate the public about the upcoming levy. 

Discussion on the Levy and what we can get. Do we go for $ .50 more of the levy. Chief Peterson explained to the Board the upcoming expenses the district will be facing:

New Radios -$260k  New SCBA’s $190k,  New Engine prices are going up in January by 8%...
Chief Peterson wrote on the white board the difference of what we pay our firefighters compared to the surrounding districts and we are not even close.
Don Richardson told the Board we don’t have a choice, the staff pay needs to meet what others are paying. Don Richardson asked what is a reasonable rate to ask the voters.  Larry Severance suggested $ .35 cents above what the levy is now.

Don Richardson agrees that $.50 cents would be the way to go.

Larry Swartz said that twenty year old engines need to be replaced, and asking for a $1.00 per thousand Levy would help the district meet the needs.

Larry Severance thinks that asking for a $1.00 Levy will not pass; concerned some taxpayers will not be able to pay $1.00 per thousand.  Thinks it is not the right thing to do.

Larry Swartz said people will go for it as long as we prepare information for them to know why we need this Levy.
Don Richardson said the district needs to let the public know that we need good staff, doesn’t want to ask for more money but we have to, to be able to provide good service.

Larry Swartz said he doesn’t want someone to die! Need to do this.

Bob Holland said we need to vote for additional $1.00 5 year optional levy.

Don Richardson said we need to let people know what will happen if this levy fails.

Bob Holland thinks we should go for the $1.00 levy because we will not be able to ask again if it doesn’t pass. We need to use social media, newsletters, show the figures to educate our tax payers.

Chief Peterson told the Board that the $1.00 levy is a good start for now.  

Don Richardson suggested that in the next 5 years the district might want to look at merging with another district.
Bob Holland said the district has to sell the $1.00 increase because our density is increasing, population is increasing, new homes are increasing, 

Director Larry Swartz made a motion to go with a $1.00 special levy. Director Steve Mercer seconded 

Votes are as follows;

Larry Swartz voted Yes

Steve Mercer voted Yes

Bob Holland voted Yes

Don Richardson voted Yes

Larry Severance abstained from voting.

Motion passed by a 4 to 1 vote.


New Business: 

Health Insurance; Chief Peterson told the Board that he switch the Health insurance provider with better co-pays and coverage.

Adjournment: Director Larry Swartz made a motion to adjourn at 8:45 p.m. Director Larry Severance seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Graham

Recording Secretary
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